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Mayor’s Message September 2022
By Ric Bogue

GRANT MONEY: The City of Liverpool has received the Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Fund- American Rescue
Plan Act of 2021 grant. With this grant the City will be able to drill a 3" water well. The Grant sets out certain usage
guidelines for the Grant. After looking at the usage guidelines, City Council choice to have a new well drilled. Liverpool
is growing with new homes, and a new well will help with that growth to keep up with the water supply demand. The
project should be completed by 2024. We are looking into other grants that could help pay for road repairs in the City.
City Council is in the process of evaluating the roads so that when we do have the funds available for road repairs, we can
have a list of which roads need to be done first based off the evaluations.

AUDIT: The City of Liverpool had its yearly audit done and was presented in August at the August City Council
meeting. The City received an unmodified audit rating, which is the highest rating that a City can receive.

FIRE DEPARTMENT: The City has been trying to get updates on what is happening with the Liverpool Volunteer Fire
Department. I, along with Catherine Long, City Secretary, has made numerous phone calls to the ESD3, and to the
Brazoria County Commissioners, all with the same response. ESD3 states that they cannot give out any information due
to an ongoing investigation. Brazoria County Commissioners state that they have no power or control over ESD3. If any
resident would like to voice their concerns and/or ask questions regarding the fire department, the ESD3 has their monthly
meetings every 2" Monday of the month at 6:30PM at the District’s EMS Station located at 6931 Masters Road, Manvel,
Texas 77578. The ESD3’s phone number is 281-519-8779. The City is very concerned for the safety of our community
and is working to try and get the fire department back open.

FOOD PANTRY: Food pantry is open Friday’s from 10:00 AM — 12:00 PM. With the help of our generous community,
we are able to help those in need. Just as a reminder, only residents of the Chocolate Bayou Community are able to
receive food from the food pantry. Anyone coming to the food pantry MUST show proof of address with some form of
identification card, and a utility bill, and the food pantry cannot give food to multiply people with the same address. Our
Volunteers work hard to be able to help those in need. “It’s not how much we five but how much love we put into giving.”
— Mother Theresa.

LIVERPOOL TOWN HALL COMMITTEE: The Liverpool Town Hall Committee is always looking for new members.
If you are interested in helping with the events that Town Hall Committee puts on every year, please come to a Town Hall
meeting. The meetings are every 4® Monday of the month at 6:00 PM at City Hall. The meetings are usually no more
than an hour long. The next Liverpool Town Hall Committee meeting is September 26, 2022 at 6:00 PM.

City Hall will be closed on Monday September 5, 2022 for Labor Day.

Our next City Council meeting is October 4 at 6:30 PM. Come join us.




